NEWLAND PARISH COUNCIL

Minutes of the meeting of Newland Parish Council held in the Library of The Beauchamp Community at 7.45pm (following Annual Meeting) on Tuesday 1st May 2012.
Present:
Mrs H Jeavons (chair)


Mr T Yapp






Mrs O Craze



Mr K Mitchell





Mr T Roome



Mr J Jenkins


District Councillors Tom Wells and Elaine Newman – part meeting
1.
WELCOME AND APOLOGIES

The Chairman welcomed everyone to the meeting. There were apologies from Mr S Patterson.
2.
DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST
There were none.
3.
MINUTES OF THE PREVIOUS MEETING

The minutes of the parish council meeting held on Monday 5th March were accepted by all as a correct record of the proceedings and were signed by the Chairman.

4.
TO RECEIVE THE REPORTS OF REPRESENTATIVES OF OTHER BODIES
Tom Wells gave an update on the current situation with regard to the SWDP and the proposed development in Newland. 
The matter was discussed at length with great concern expressed on a number of points, in particular:

·  The proposal to provide one large scale development as opposed to a strategy of dispersed development, which would place far less strain on local infrastructure.
· The lack of a definitive plan for the delivery or phasing of infrastructure development.

· The nature of the proposed development appears to be developer led.

· Access to and egress from the site, both residential and commercial, will be from one opening onto the already congested Newland roundabout.

· The impact of additional traffic on the A449.

· Commercial development is most likely to be retail outlets, further adding to traffic congestion.

· No information has been forthcoming regarding the traffic survey that had been carried out.

The chairman called for more information and transparency regarding the traffic impact survey and the delivery and phasing of the development. 

The plan will be considered by the District Council on 3rd July 2012.
It was noted that the problem of the snack van trading from the lay-by had been resolved but that the fundamental problem is that MHDC do not regulate traders by providing licenses.

Mr Jenkins noted that the new pathway, between the lane and The Swan is breaking up badly as it was laid over the existing turf and weeds are beginning to grow through. The clerk to report via the Hub.

Tom Wells and Elaine Newman left the meeting at 9.25pm.

Mr Yapp gave a brief update on Malvern Hills Conservators, noting that the newly appointed Director had had to withdraw but the post had now been refilled.

5.
TO RECEIVE UPDATES ON MATTERS ARISING IN PREVIOUS MINUTES

a)
Speeding traffic on Stocks Lane
It was noted that the road is still being monitored and that a number of drivers had been caught.
b)
SWDP
Covered in item 4.

c)
Diamond Jubilee event
Councillors had spoken with local residents and since there had been little interest in a community event to celebrate the Jubilee it was decided not to proceed with an event.
d) 
Highways Matters



-   Sunken footpath outside The Gables. 

The area had been inspected by Highways and deemed not to require intervention. If the area was still noted to be causing problems, counsellors were advised to re-report as residents.

6.
TO CONSIDER THE PRODUCTION OF A NEIGHBOURHOOD PLAN


The possibility of producing a neighbourhood plan was discussed and it was decided that the matter should be pursued. In order to gauge the views of local residents, it was decided that an open forum to discuss this matter and the SWDP should be included in the next parish council meeting.
7.
PLANNING 


There were no new applications to consider.

The chairman referred to planning application 12/00322/FUL (Erection of timber structure to house chemical waste disposal point and bin store on field to take no more than 5 caravans – 1 Stocks Lane). Having spoken with both local residents and with the landowner, who had provided assurances that use of the site would not exceed the number of caravans stated, the parish council had not objected to the application. Mr Yapp however, noted that there will be an event on the site run by the Christian Caravan Club, where the numbers were expected to exceed this. It was agreed that the situation should be monitored and more information obtained on the size and regularity of religious gatherings on the site.

Decisions received from MHDC


12/00178/HOU


The Pheasants



Approved

8.
FINANCE

a)
Accounts paid 

Worcestershire CALC

Subscription 2012/13


£134.14



b)
Accounts received

WCC



Lengthsman Jan - March

£382.25

9.
COUNCILLORS REPORTS 


Mr Yapp noted a dangerous branch that needed to be cut down and agreed to refer it to the 
Lengthsman for attention.


The chairman noted that Greggs was now open and trading. She further noted that she had 
received a letter from the neighbouring resident, whose gates are regularly being blocked by 
customer’s vehicles. A letter to be sent to Greggs, asking them to ensure that the entrance is not 
blocked, to be copied to the police, Tom Wells and the planner who had made the application on 
Greggs’ behalf.


. 
10.
 TO CONFIRM THE DATE OF THE NEXT MEETING

 The next Parish Council Meeting will be held on Monday 18th June 2012 at 7.30pm in the Library of The Beauchamp Community. 
Signed
...............................................
(Chairman)
Date
...............................................
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